OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK

SUBLETTE, KS JUNE 3, 2019

The Governing Body of the City of Sublette, Kansas met in regular session at City Hall at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Lawrence Hoerman presiding and the following members of the City Council present: James Barber, Tom Stoppel, Leon Birney, Dylan Shotton and Sterling Hall. Also present were City Superintendent Daylen Elsey, Sheriff Troy Briggs, Fire Chief Rusty Sherwood and City Clerk Jeannie Trigg. Visitors were John Hall, James Everett, Kelly Brown, Esther Barkdoll and Lynn Moss and Justin Klebba

The minutes of the last regular meeting were approved as distributed with a motion by Councilmember Hall, seconded by Councilmember Birney. The motion carried 5-0.

James Everett, Satanta Chamber of Commerce member, was present to ask the Council for a donation to help with the 4th of July fireworks display at Satanta. A motion was made by Councilmember Barber, seconded by Councilmember Birney to donate \$1.000.00 to Satanta Chamber towards the fireworks display. The motion carried 4-1, with Councilmember Shotton voting no.

Esther Barkdoll and Lynn Moss were present to discuss a water leak at Barkdoll Recycling. After Council discussion a motion was made by Councilmember Stoppel, seconded by Councilmember Barber to allow a 250,000 gallon credit to Esther Barkdoll/Barkdoll Recycling. The motion carried 5-0.

Fire Chief Rusty Sherwood was present to give the monthly fire report. He discussed the purchase of the fire radios.

Assistant Fire Chief John Hall discussed with the Council the status and cost for repairs on the City tanker firetruck that is at Central Power Diesel in Liberal, no repairs have been made. The Council decided to have Rusty and John pick up the tanker firetruck from Central Power Diesel John also discussed the possibility of looking at a different truck that he located on Purple Wave. A motion was made by Councilmember Hall, seconded by Councilmember Barber to allow Rusty and John to go look and check on purchasing a tanker firetruck, not to exceed \$18,000.00. The motion carried 5-0.

Sheriff Troy Briggs was present to give the monthly law enforcement report. He introduced the new deputy Justin Klebba. They discussed pit bull dogs.

Superintendent Elsey gave the monthly water report. He discussed the Cain Well. He discussed lawn mowing. A motion was made by Councilmember Barber, seconded by Councilmember Shotton to have Sidney Toews mow the parks from April 1st to September 1st for the same price as last year. The motion carried 5-0.

Mayor Hoerman informed the Council that the Budget Work Session is scheduled for June 24th at 5:30.

A motion was made by Councilmember Hall, seconded by Councilmember Birney to approve and allow payment of the bills as distributed. The motion carried 5-0.

Councilmember Barber made a motion to adjourn at 8:28 p.m., seconded by Councilmember Hall. The motion carried 5-0.

CITY CLERK

JEANNIE S. TRIGG